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Arlington Citizen Police Academy Alumni Association 

   JUNE NEWSLINK 

 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Thursday, June 5, 2014 7:00 

West Station 

 

Membership meeting, 

Thursday June 12, 2014 7:00 PM 

West Station 

 

******************************************************* 

Sylvia Cullens 
                        Program Director 

 

            PROGRAM FOR JUNE 

                                       
Our program for June will feature Mrs. Brenda Hayes, MSW,  President  of Interquest 

Dectection Canines of North Texas. Her topic will be Keeping Contraband Out of 

Schools and Facilities. 
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Arlington Citizen Police Academy Alumni Association 

 

General Meeting Minutes  
May 8, 2014  

 
The meeting was called to order 

at 7pm by President Pat Struble 
who led us in the Pledge of 
Allegiance.  George Godwin 

followed by leading us in a 
prayer.  
Board members present were:  

President Struble; Vice President 
Gerry Dalton; Sec retary Kathy 

Emerson; Treasurer George 
Godwin; Directors Joe Hawkins, 
Tom Mulkerin, and Phil 

Kabakoff.  Directors Joyce 
Andrews and Sylvia Cullens were 

absent.  Four new members were 
in attendance and introduced 
themselves.   

Phil Kabakoff introduced our 
guest speaker, Chief Will 
Johnson of APD.  Chief Johnson 

spoke about his recent trip to 
Israel as part of the National 

Counter Terrorism Seminar.  The 
trip was both professionally and 
personally rewarding.  Fifteen 

delegates were selected by the 
ADL (Anti -Defamation League) 

which was started with regard to 
anti -Semitic hate crimes.  It was 
since expanded to include all 

hate crimes.  There are several 
selection criteria; Arlington was 
chosen due to holding mass 

events.  
Israel has a population of 7.8 

million i n a space about equal to 
New Jersey with 75% of the 
population are Jewish, 17% 

Muslin; 2% Christian and 6% 
Other. Road signs are in Arabic, 

Hebrew and English.  They have 
a national police force which 

deals with all aspects including 
illegal drugs and any/ all 

offenses.  
El Al is the national airline and 
they never post signs over their 

airline counters.  Counters are 
never used twice and only open 
one hour before flight times so 

they do not become targets of 
terrorists.  Chief Johnson went 

through 5 security  checkpoints 
before boarding the plane in 
Newark.  

Jerusalem is the capital of Israel 
but not internationally 

recognized.  Our embassy is in 
Tel Aviv and a consulate in 
Jerusalem.  This is the only 

consulate to report directly to the 
Secretary of State like  embassies 
do.  

The April General Meeting 
Minutes are on our website and 

were included in the Newsletter.  
Gerry Dalton moved to accept as 
presented; Joy Milligan 

seconded; the motion passed.  
Treasurer Godwin gave the 

Treasurers Report.   
Vice President Dal ton had 
nothing to report.  

Due to Director Andrewsõ 
absence, Joe Hawkins spoke 
about the Fryõs Hot Dog Sale.  It 

will be over 4 days, Friday and 
Saturday, May 9 & 10 and May 

16 & 17.  Hot dogs will be sold 
for $0.25 each and Pepsi 
products will be sold for  $0.25 

each.  We started this in 1994 or 
1995 and there is a long line of 
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Arlington Citizen Police Academy Alumni Association 

groups that would love to take 
this from us.  

Paul Goodman spoke about the 
June 9 th  Golf Tournament.  We 

have one òChiefó donor of $2500.  
This will allow for 8 APD officers 
to golf at the event.  We will have 

a silent auction, longest drive, 
closet -to-the -tee and a luncheon.  
Due to the 8am tee -time, we will 

need volunteers there at 6:3 0 to 
begin the registration of the 

golfers.  We also still need gift 
cards donated in the amount of 
$25.00 each.  

Director Kabakoff spoke about 
òNext Dooró being rolled out by 

APD.  It is an on -line bulletin 
board to help neighbors get 
acquainted with each other.  

Please get all news articles to Phil 
by the 20 th  of each month so he 
has time to work on the 

Newsletter.   
We have been asked to donate 

water to each of the 4 stations 
during the hottest months of the 
year.  The APD will provide the 

ice and coolers;  the coordinators 
have been asked to determine the 

amount of water needed at each 
location.  
The Gang Unit is holding a 

conference on July 24 th .  We 
have been asked to provide 
breakfast for the attendees.  

Marty Wilmeth moved to support 
this breakfast with money and 

breakfast items from our 
members; Peggy Jacobs 
seconded; the motion carried.  

Mary and George Godwin will be 
co-chairpersons for this event.  
Chick -Fil -A was mentioned as a 

possible donor for breakfast 
items.  The breakfast will be 

similar to one s we have done for 
CPAANT in the past.  

Pat will order the 200 license 
plate holders this month.  
Also, a request was presented for 

black alumni shirts instead of 
blue.  Rita Martin has arranged 
for these from our vendor.  Please 

contact Rita to place your o rder.  
President Struble advised us of a 

2013 member who has been 
suspended by the City of 
Arlington.  Suzanne Kelley will no 

longer be allowed to attend our 
functions; her City ID and 

parking pass have also been 
taken back by the City.  
Police Week was next  on the 

agenda; this will be held during 
the week of May 12 th .  Snacks 
will be provided at all 4 stations.  

Sunday, the 11 th , the baskets will 
be put together and delivered to 

the stations.   
Office Ray Polk told us he has 
passed the Sergeantõs exam and 

is number 6 on the list.  No word 
yet on when/where he will be 

assigned.   
Kathi Mulkerin moved we 
adjourn; Autumn Penry 

seconded; the motion passed and 
the meeting was adjourned at 
8:55pm.  

 
Respectfully submitted,  

 
Kathleen Emerson  
Secretary ACPAAA  



                                       

 

 

4 

 

Arlington Citizen Police Academy Alumni Association 

 

Joyce Andrews                                                                                     Paul Goodman    
                     Director of Fundraising                                                          Tournament Chair 
                                                                                                                                   817-937-2512 

                                                       

ACPAAA  Golf Tournament  

Shady Valley Country Club 

4001 W Park Row Drive 

Arlington, Texas 76013 

                                                      

 

Monday, June 9, 2014 
8:00AM Tee Off 

Four Person Scramble 

 

Put together a foursome!  There are still time to sign up to play. 
 

                                                     Fee $95 Per Person 

$380 Per Foursome 

 

 

Southern Fiesta Dinner will be provided after the tournament 

 

Able bodied volunteers are needed to assist with registration, act as 

witnesses for the longest drive and several other activities. Call Paul for 

details.   
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Joe Hawkins                   Suzanne Winter  
Director                                                         Frys Sale Chair  

 

 

HOT DOG SALE 

at FRYS 
 

This year, our very successful hot 

dog and Pepsi sale at Frys was held 

on two weekends, May 9
th

 & 10
th

 

and May 15
th

 & 16
th

.  

 

Thanks to all those who came out 

and assisted in the fun filled 

project. This year we had 

assistance from several members of 

the Hispanic Alumni as well as 

officer Natalia Kuehling  and  our 

own Chief Will Johnson. 

 

  Thanks for a great job!  
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More photos from Frys . . . 

  

       
 

                             

        
 

 

   May was a busy time for  
                   

    GRADUATIONS  

 

On May 1
st
  the High School 

and Adult Class 55 

graduated from the 

Academy. The ceremony 

was held at City Hall.  

 

 
Adult Class 

 
Student Class 

 

Then on May 14
th

, Class 26 

of the Hispanic Class had 

their ceremony. There was a 

reception following. 
 

 
Hispanic Class 
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   Have you ordered your  

         Alumni Shirt ??  
 

        
 

*Available in black or blue 

*Long sleeve or short sleeve 

*For men or women in several   

  sizes 

           from  $20.00 each 

      Contact Rita Martin to order : 

  817-265-2754 or 

   martinrita@sbcglobal.net 

 
You can get your name monogramed on your 

shirt for $5.00 per shirt at Active Impressions, 

5725 Green Oaks Blvd in SW Arlington.  

              (Big Lots Shopping Center) 

 

 

The  ACPAAA is going to provide water 

at the four police stations over the 

summer for officers to have when out on 

patrol. 

                  
Anyone wishing to donate a case or more  of 

water should contact your volunteer 

coordinator for drop off instructions.  

 

Arlington Police Department is now 

participating in   

 

NextDoor   

We are excited to announce that the 

Arlington Police Department will be 

working with Nextdoor to provide crime 

and safety information to neighborhoods 

across the city. As part of this effort, you 

will see periodic updates from the police 

on Nextdoor. The purpose of these 

updates is to share official alerts, news, 

and other notifications that are relevant 

to your neighborhood.  

It’s important to note that police staff 

can only see their own posts and replies 

to these posts. They will NOT be able to 

access or view any information that you 

and your neighbors have shared on 

Nextdoor. 

Nextdoor is a neighborhood bulletin 

Board. 

You can see if your neighborhood has a 

Nextdoor site or details on how you can 

start one. For more information:  

www.nextdoor.com  

 

 

 

mailto:martinrita@sbcglobal.net
http://nextdoor.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2e1a37349d599763e20e1ac8b&id=2e78e77230&e=00eca1434b
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